
MEMORANDUM

March 13, 2009

TO: Honorable Mayor and City Commission

VIA: Anthony G. Otte, City Manager AGO

Arthur R. Creel, Utilities Director

FROM: Sarah Kirkland, Utilities Projects Supervisor

RE: Peace Creek Drainage Canal Access License Agreement between the City of Lake
Wales and the Southwest Florida Water Management District

SYNOPSIS: The Southwest Florida Water Management District requests that the City of Lake Wales
grant them access to the Peace Creek Drainage Canal by way of the Lake Wales
Municipal Airport for cleaning and maintenance.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION

It is recommended that the City Commission:

1. Approve the agreement between the City of Lake Wales and the Southwest Florida Water
Management District.

2. Authorize the Mayor to execute the agreement on the City’s behalf.

BACKGROUND

The Southwest Florida Water Management District (SWFWMD) is requesting that the City of Lake Wales
allow them access through the Municipal Airport property for the purpose of performing maintenance
activities in the Peace Creek Drainage Canal and its channel.  Uses may included ingress and egress for
workers, machinery, vehicles, excavation and grading of the existing sediment or removal of other
obstructions in the canal waterway

OPTIONS

Not allow SWFWMD access to maintain and clean the Peace Creak Drainage Canal and create a
potential flood hazard.

FISCAL IMPACT

The City incurs no cost by allowing SWFWMD to have access to perform maintenance of the canal.

ATTACHMENTS

Public Access Licenses Agreement
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